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Board of Selectmen Minutes 02/09/2016

Board of Selectmen February 9, 2016

Chairman Marie Smith called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Present were Joseph Pacheco and Karen Roberts and Marie Smith.

Acceptance of the Minutes
Mrs. Roberts motioned and Mr. Pacheco seconded to accept the minutes of the February 2, 2016 meeting as printed, Mrs. Smith
made it unanimous.

Department Heads & Committees

Chief Jim Januse was present to update the Board on the Activity Report for the month of January. Fires, fire incidents, mva
investigations, and public assist were 101; Ambulance, medical emergencies mva’s and public assist were 172; Miscellaneous
inspections, fire alarm work and items of note were 57; Mutual aid fire and ambulance calls, 15 ambulance given, 4 ambulance
received; 2 fire given, 4 fire received for a total of 25. ~There were a total of 246 calls for January, 2016 which is less than last
January. Chief Januse also updated the Board on two employees who have been out on extended sick leave. He thanked the

Police and Highway Departments for their help during the last storm.
Appointments

An application for appointment for Constable was received from Joel C. Thomas of E. Bridgewater, MA. Mr. Pacheco made a
motion to accept, Mrs. Roberts seconded and Mr. Pacheco made it unanimous.

Town Administrator’s Report

Mr. Buckner reviewed the Town Administrator’s Report. Interviews for four candidates will be held for the Director of Planning
and Community Development this week.

Transfer Station Stickers for 2016 are due now and for sale at the Highway Department and Selectmen’s Office during regular
business hours plus this Saturday at the Highway garage (February 13th). Residents will not be able to access the transfer station
with a 2016 sticker.

Budgets for FY'17 are due this Friday, February 1
The TIF Committee met Tuesday night, February 9™ with an applicant for a TIF.
The Fire Safety Committee meeting has been postponed.
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Selectmen’s Report



Mrs. Roberts reported that a dragon was carved in the snow on South Main Street after one of the recent snow storms. And it not
only made the paper, but also several of the news channels.

Correspondence

Correspondence was received from Mr. Buckley, Highway Superintendent, regarding the award of the 3rd year contract for utility

and emergency work to G. Lopes Construction of Taunton, the lowest bidder. Mr. Pacheco made a motion to accept, Mrs. Roberts
seconded and Mrs. Smith made it unanimous.

A Memorandum of Agreement was received from Michael King, Treasurer regarding the repayment plan issued to Boldan
Andruk, of 147 Broadway for his license extension. Mr. Pacheco made a motion to allow the license be extended upon Mr.
Andruk’s continued payment of back taxes owed, Mrs. Roberts seconded and Mrs. Smith made it unanimous.

Adjournment

7:10 p.m. Mr. Pacheco motioned and Mrs. Roberts seconded to adjourn for the performance of administrative duties, signing of
Bills and Warrants, with no business to be conducted afterwards. Mrs. Smith made it unanimous.

Respectively submitted,
Janet Murphy
Recording Secretary



